
 
 

January 23, 2025 
 
 
Dear Friend, 
 
Today marks the 28th anniversary of Kevin’s passing. It does not feel like it has been 28 years because 
Kevin’s spirit and memory remain so ever present thanks to his life and the faithful generosity of the 
communities he touched. This generosity has allowed us to celebrate Kevin’s life and perpetuate his spirit, 
legacy, and memory in the hearts and minds of the exceptional young men and women who are recipients 
of his scholarships. With the Fund’s 2025 scholarship commitments we have, on behalf of our donors, 
awarded almost $3.1 million in gifts of education to over 250 recipients in Kevin’s memory.  

 
On Saturday, April 5, 2025 Kevin’s Fund will host its annual scholarship presentation and dinner dance to 
benefit Kevin’s Scholarship Fund. The evening will be highlighted by the presentation of the 29th annual Kevin 
M. Eidt Memorial Scholarship to the most outstanding senior in the Norwalk High School class of 2025 in the 
amount of $130,000. 
 
The black-tie optional scholarship presentation and benefit dinner dance will be held at The Waters Edge at 
Giovanni’s in Darien, CT. The evening will commence at 6:30pm with entertainment, silent auction, and cash 
bar cocktail hour, followed by dinner and dancing to the music of the Destiny Band. The cost of a ticket is 
$150, of which $50 is a tax-deductible charitable contribution. If financially able please consider purchasing 
a patron ticket at $200, which includes some complimentary beverage coupons, of which $75 is a tax-
deductible charitable donation. Reservations are requested to be received by March 8th. Due to the change 
in the venue we may not be able to accommodate reservations or seating requests received after March 8th. 

 
The event is open to the public, so please feel free to invite anyone you think would appreciate the mission 
of the Fund, enjoy the event, and share the evening with you. If you know an individual or business able to 
be a sponsor, place an advertisement in the dinner dance program, or donate an auction item, please contact 
us at KevinsFund@aol.com. All proceeds from this event will be used to support Kevin’s 2026 scholarships. 

 
Thank you for making these scholarships in Kevin's memory possible and allowing us to actively foster the 
very type of achievement, character, leadership, and generosity Kevin came to exemplify during his life. As 
we mark the 29th year of the Norwalk High School Scholarship on April 5th we hope you are able to share this 
special time with us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

Suzanne and Tom 
 

Suzanne and Tom Calnon 
Dinner Dance Co-Chairs 
 
The Kevin M. Eidt Memorial Scholarship Fund, a 501(c)(3) publicly supported charitable organization, was 
established in honor of the exemplary achievements of Kevin, who died from cardiac arrest during his freshman year at 
Boston College.  The Fund recognizes outstanding achievement in academics, athletics, arts, and community and religious 
commitment. 
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